Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: JM/CMS

	Application No: 
	3/2015/0324/P

	Development Proposed:
	Alterations to include a change of external walling and replacement of flat roof with pitched roof extension at Granby Lea, Fleet Street Lane, Ribchester

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No comments or observations received at the time of preparing this report.


	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Environment Directorate (County Surveyor) - No objections. No observations received.

Environment Agency - No objections subject to certain technical requirements.



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Ribble Valley Core Strategy Adopted Version
Policy DMG1 – General Considerations.

Policy DMH5 – Residential and Curtilage Extensions. 


	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This proposal seeks minor alterations to the existing detached bungalow which has road frontage onto Fleet Street Lane, Ribchester.  The property is located in significant ground and adjoins open countryside on one side and a small bungalow and commercial garage on the other side of the plot.  The proposal seeks to re-roof the main building and reconfigure the rear extension as well as clad or replace the existing walling with brick detailing.
The building is of little architectural character and I do not consider that the alterations would adversely impact the building or the street scene.  The majority of the dwellings in the immediate vicinity are roofed with blue slate and I consider that this is more appropriate than the suggested retiling with artificial slates.  There are no neighbours affected by this property and as such I consider a recommendation of approval appropriate. 



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 27 MAY 2015











This report needs to be read in conjunction with the Decision Notice.








